WILLINGHAM PARISH COUNCIL



Parish Council Office
Ploughman Hall
West Fen Road
Willingham
Cambridge CB24 5LP

Tel: 01954 261027 Email: email@willinghampc.org.uk

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN of an ordinary meeting of Willingham Parish Council to be held on Wednesday 4 March 2015 at 7.30pm, in <u>The Octagon, St Mary and All Saints Church – Church Street</u>

ALL COUNCILLORS ARE HEREBY SUMMONED TO ATTEND.

The Public and Press are invited to address the Council under Item 46/15

AGENDA

- 44/15 Apologies for absence
- 45/15 Declarations of interest
- 46/15 Public forum (maximum 3 minutes per person, with an overall limit of 15 minutes) All parishioners wishing to speak and who are on the Electoral Register, must make their name known to the Clerk prior to the commencement of the meeting. Maximum of five people to speak. Large Groups must decide on a spokesperson representative.
- 47/15 To approve the minutes of the Meeting of the Parish Council Meeting held on 7 January 2015
- 48/15 To deal with any matters arising from the minutes of the Meeting held on 7 January not covered elsewhere on this Agenda
- 49/15 To receive and consider any County Council reports and communications not covered elsewhere on this Agenda
- 50/15 To receive and consider any District Council reports and communications not covered elsewhere on this Agenda

51/15 Chairman's report

- Invitation to Earith Drawmark Review Stakeholder Event
- Any other updates
- 52/15 To receive reports from the following Committees, receive reports from lead councillors, note any delegated decisions taken, and make any recommendations

F&GP Committee To receive any reports including:

Planning Committee - To receive any reports including:

- To receive the minutes of the meetings held on the 9th February and 23 February 2015
- Any other updates

Green & Boundaries - To receive any reports including:

- To elect new Lead Councillor
- To receive and consider request for community orchard opening event
- To receive and consider request for dedication of two oak trees on the QEII field
- To consider request for the purchase of a waste bin at the Community Orchard
- Any other updates

Cemetery - To receive any reports including:

- Update on soil left in cemetery

Halls To receive any reports including:

Public Hall

Ploughman Hall

- To consider quotes received for replacement heater and water boiler element for the kitchen

Leisure and Amenities To receive any reports including:

- Update on the Lode

- To receive an update on QEII Field play equipment project including funding for phases 1 and 2 and to consider draft Mick George funding application for phase 3

53/15 Accounts

Items paid	by direc	t debit	standing/	order:
------------	----------	---------	-----------	--------

	rect debity standing order.			
British Telecom	Phone	Est	£ 253.51	
South Cambs DC	Piper Lifeline	Section 142	£ 63.90	
Total Gas	Public Hall	Halls	£ 76.81	
Total Gas	Public Hall	Halls	£ 71.97	
Total Gas	Public Hall	Halls	£ 86.56 Credit	
Total Gas	Public Hall	Halls	£ 32.54	
Total Gas	Pavilion gas	L & A	£ 42.45	
Total Gas	Village green electric	G & B	£ 22.54	
E-on	Ploughman Electric	Halls	£ 751.37	
GDF Suez	Ploughman Electric	Halls	£ 157.28	
Items paid by bank payments:				
Salaries	February 2015	Salaries	£2092.91	
HMRC	February 2014	PAYE	£ 487.69	
Paid items - Credit Card				
Screwfix	Key Safe	Halls	£ 26.99	
Items to be paid b	y bank transfer:			
Suds & Bubbles	Cleaning Ploughman	Halls	£ 425.00	
Suds & Bubbles	Cleaning Pavilion	L & A	£ 200.00	
Buchans	Leaf clearing	Est	£ 871.48	
Items to be paid by cheque:				
Intouch CRM	Licence & Hosting	Est	£ 35.99	
Intouch CRM	Licence & Hosting	Est	£ 35.99	
CBE Ltd	Review Ploughman	Halls	£ 67.20	
CBE Ltd	Install Defib/wireless met	L& A/Halls	£ 306.00	
Cromwell Fire	Alarm Serv Public Hall	Halls	£ 79.20	
Cromwell Fire	Alarm Serv Pavilion	L & A	£ 79.20	
Cromwell Fire	Alarm Serv Ploughman	Halls	£ 120.00	
SLCC	Conference	Est	£ 396.00	
Hewitsons	Meadow Ln - Legal	Section 106	£2056.00	
Willingham YT	Staffing Costs	Donation	£2476.00	
Edge Designs	Epitaph annual renewal	Cemetery	£ 390.00	
CBS Office	Stationery	Est	£ 59.96	
Hewitsons	Advice	Est	£1094.40	

54/15 Youth Update including:

- Update on WYT Lease agreement

55/15 WAG Update

56/15 Police Update

57/15 To receive an update regarding Meadow Road

58/15 To consider implementing a guide for document protocol

59/15 To consider 'council' email addresses for councillors

60/15 To discuss and consider Willingham News

61/15 To receive an update on bus route no: 110 to Cottenham and Ely

62/15 To receive request for funding from Police Shrievalty Trust

63/15 Items for future meetings.

64/15 Date of next meeting.

PLEASE NOTE THAT A FOLDER OF CORRESPONDENCE AND REPORTS FOR COUNCILLORS' INFORMATION WILL BE ON THE TABLE.

Mandy Powell

Parish Clerk

25 February 2015

Halls Report for Willingham Parish Council, Febrary 2015

My apologies for not being attendance at March's Parish Council meeting.

The following activity with respect to Halls can be reported:

- 1. There is nothing to report with respect to the Public Hall.
- 2. With respect to the Ploughman Hall:
 - WYT have signed the lease discussed and agreed at January's Parish Council meeting.
 - The survey of the electrical system in the Ploughman Hall has been completed and the report is attached. The survey results are generally positive but three items requiring replacement are identified. These are: a heater in the reception area, one heater in the main hall and the heating element for the small kitchen water heater. Quotations for the supply and fitting of these items are being sought.

Ray Croucher February 24th 2015

Leisure & Amenities - Mar 2015 Report

Pavilion

Defibrillator – Installed and available to use, in conjunction with EEAST we officially recognised
this important piece of life saving equipment for the community. A press release has been done
and can be viewed at http://www.eastamb.nhs.uk/default.aspx.locid-00qnew2j9.Lang-EN.htm
An awareness session in conjunction with EEAST will be held for the community to attend so
that they can see how to use an AED

Recreation Ground

Following recent work by the Environment Agency to clear the lode of vegetation and other
obstructions it appears to have had an impact on the water level as for the first time in many
months the drainage pipes from the recreation ground are not submerged in water. I shall
continue to monitor.

QE11 Field

Agenda item for further discussion at next Parish Council Meeting in March

Regular Users

Cricket Club

Nothing to report

Bowls Club

Nothing to report

Willingham Wolves

Nothing to report

Hockey Club

Nothing to report

Phoenix School

· Nothing to report

Jamie Lead Cllr L&A

County Council Report February 2015

Councillor Peter Hudson

Bus service to Ely

This proposal is still being investigated to ascertain whether it would be workable or not. All Parish Council along the route need to be liaised with and all progress will be reported.

EXCITING OPPORTUNITIES FOR BUSINESSES AT CAMBRIDGE PARK & RIDE SITES

Businesses are being invited to look for opportunities to use Cambridgeshire County Council's seven Park and Ride sites which are visited by 3.3 million customers annually.

Cambridgeshire County Council is keen to develop proposals that enhance the facilities, support business and broaden the range of commercial activities at the Park and Ride sites.

The Council held a Supplier Open half-day on 24 February 2015 between 10am – 11am at Shire Hall, Cambridge, followed by a visit to Trumpington Park & Ride

This event is the first step in mapping out the potential benefits of commercial development to both existing and new customers using these sites. Cambridgeshire County Council officers will be on hand to offer guidance and advice to all attendees.

Peter Hudson, local County Council, said: "This is a real opportunity for businesses to step forward with ideas that will create commercial opportunities and added benefits for our millions of passengers. The move is part of the Council's policy of supporting business, providing high quality services and looking for income to help support frontline services. We have already been contacted by a number of businesses who will be attending and look forward to hearing from more."

Following the supplier event, development of viable commercial options will take place. A formal procurement process will follow. The tenders will be advertised on Source Cambridgeshire

http://www.sourcecambridgeshire.co.uk/ according to current procurement thresholds and interested businesses will be invited to bid.

A14 Cambridge to Huntingdon Improvement Scheme

On 27 January 2015, the Planning Inspectorate accepted the Development Consent Order (DCO) application for the A14 Cambridge to Huntingdon improvement scheme for examination

There will shortly be a round of parish/town council updates (2, 4 and 5 March 2015) along the route. Councils have been divided into three groups which relate to the central, western and eastern sections of the scheme. Given the number of councils involved, they will be restricted to a maximum of two representatives per council i.e. one representative from each council and another to a non-parish council member ideally someone with close ties to the local community, for example a teacher or a leader of a community group etc. This update will focus on the DCO process including opportunities to get involved and have your say as well as providing attendees the opportunity to ask the team questions on the night.

The Planning Inspectorate have advised that registration as an 'interested party' closes at 11.59pm on Thursday 12 March. Registration on the Planning Inspectorate website is the mechanism by which interested parties will be able to make representations about the scheme proposals later in the year. Once registered, the Planning Inspectorate informs interested parties of all opportunities to a say during the examination process.

For more information about the scheme and process please refer to the website below.

http://www.highways.gov.uk/roads/road-projects/a14-cambridge-to-huntingdon-improvement-scheme/

Adult Learning and Skills Report 2013/2014

Executive summary

The Focus for the Adult Learning and Skills Services (AL&S) is to help individuals, communities and businesses achieve their goals, by helping them access learning and skills development. The service aims to offer a consistent, high quality experience for people wherever they engage with us and to work with partners to ensure we reach those furthest from learning. The teams within the service offer effective careers advice and guidance, assessment, initial and advanced skills learning and a range of support for skills development and routes into employment. The service takes a strategic role in the development of skills throughout the county.

The report evaluates this work and its impact on learners, employers and communities. The evaluation involves and is contributed to by staff in the service partners and learners.

Although Adult Learning and Skills has a universal offer, in some circumstances learners are targeted where they are farthest from learning in the most deprived communities and in the hardest to reach circumstances, but also, where they or their employer have not been able to fulfill their potential. The community learning offer includes in its target outcomes the opportunity for individuals to combat social isolation and improve health and wellbeing. An outcomes framework is being piloted with this work.

The Service is very well represented at national and regional level and it has worked with colleagues across the county council to develop a skills strategy that embraces the transition of young people into the adult learning and skills stage of the journey to employment. The Strategy has been agreed by the county council members and is supported by a range of stakeholders and business and statutory and voluntary sector partners.

The AL&S budget is approximately £3.4 million broadly divided into £1.7m (50%) community learning trust (CLT) fund and £0.5m (15%) accredited provision funded by the Skills Budget. £278k learning service (LS) and £380k adult careers service (ACS). Successful tendering has secured European, and NIACE funding of around £291k. In addition Cambridgeshire County Council supply the learning Service with £172k to support their work in Fenland.

AL&S's overall effectiveness, rated as good in the full Ofsted inspection in March 2011, continues to improve with increased resources targeted at disadvantaged/vulnerable adults in line with government priorities. It has a very clear strategic direction and vision, with a 3-yr trend that indicates improvements in key areas that impact on learners.

Achievement is consistently good at 95%. Success rates for learners taking qualifications through the Skills Budget are good at 82% (CLT) and very good at 90.7% in the learning service (LS). Overall learner numbers have been retained over 3 years against a national backdrop of decline. 95% of learners are very satisfied with their experience. Teaching and learning have improved substantially with 78% of tutors graded as good or outstanding up over 3 years from 62% in 11/12.

In line with Adult Learning providers nationally, tracking progress and destination information continues to present challenges with the SFA (Skills Funding Agency) outcome incentive funding being used by the service to set up an appropriate tracking model. A NIACE (National Institute for Adult Continuing Education) sponsored project is successfully working with large

numbers of learners though partner organisations to measure health & well-being related wider outcomes from learning.

Another key focus has been to engage learners and non-learners through the learner involvement strategy and this has developed a wider range of engagement that is having an impact on programme planning. A variety of methods to enable learners to choose the right learning programme have been implemented with knowledgeable front line staff, good quality information and advice and a good county-wide web site, Cambridgeshire.net – being increasingly used by adults to find courses to suit them.(50,000 hits a month)

The well-established CLAS (Community Learning and Skills) district partnerships are increasingly effective in enabling local planning to meet local needs. This partnership structure has developed enough for members to be able to actively participate in the commissioning of learning and skills activity, planning the curriculum offer and undertaking needs analysis.

The highly successful Quality Mark has raised aspiration throughout the Service, with those centers having achieved the award demonstrating much higher standards of professional practice, improved learning programs, and stronger quality standards particularly in teaching and learning. The strong provider body within the Service is benefitting from more robust and more extensive data reports for programme planning although progression data is a priority for further development.

Staff development is good, with increasing numbers of tutors and managers taking (preparing to teach in the lifelong learning sector) PTLLS qualifications. Excellent tutor events attract large numbers and provide effective knowledge and skills that are targeted on improving teaching, learning and assessment. A good web site provides a full range of resources for tutors. Twenty experienced tutors have trained as peer observers, and with local and county managers provide an effective team of observers that have raised the numbers of tutors with outstanding and good observations.

The Service has taken a lead role in developing the Cambridgeshire Skills Strategy and the Skills element of the City Deal and has a clear role in bringing partners together to contribute to the growth of the skilled workforce in the County.

Safeguarding and health and safety arrangements are good and equality and diversity is close to outstanding with a range of provision that makes a very strong impact on a growing number of vulnerable adults with diverse needs.

The County Council's strategic objectives are embedded in all AL&S policies and plans and the service plays a significant role in helping the council achieve its objectives.

To give your points of view on any of these issues, contact me by email at;

p-hudson@hotmail.co.uk

As Your County Councillor I welcome hearing from you on these and/or any other issues that affect our community."

County Report February 2015 Councillor Peter Hudson